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September 30, 2024 
 
 
Jeff Perrigo, Director of Public Works  
City of Lake Forest Park 
17425 Ballinger Way NE 
Lake Forest Park, WA 98155 

Subject: City of Lake Forest Park -  Public Works Facility Material Bin Covers 
Recommendation of Bid Award 
PACE Project No. 24235 

 

Dear Jeff: 

This letter is to advise you that on August 15, 2024, at 3:00 PM local time, the City of Lake Forest 

Park opened bids at City Hall for the above-referenced project. A total of five (5) bids were 

received, opened, and read aloud, ranging from $449,051.78 to $783,951.78 including Washington 

State Sales Tax. The engineer’s estimate for this project was $504,991.50. 

The apparent low bidder, Accord Contractors, LLC, submitted a complete bid proposal and one 

error was in the cost estimate; however, Accord Contractors, LLC remains the apparent low 

bidder. The contractor’s references are satisfactory and, given their ability to bond this project, we 

hereby recommend that the project be awarded to Accord Contractors, LLC, in the amount of 

$449,051.78, which includes state sales tax. Enclosed herewith is a copy of the certified bid 

tabulation for your reference and files. 

After discussions it was determined that it would be in the City's best interest to delay the start of 

construction to February 2025. Per discussion and email dated August 28, 2024, Accord 

Contractors, LLC agreed to a delayed start date of construction no later than February 15, 2025. 

The City of Lake Forest Park agrees to provide a notice to proceed with a start date no later than 

February 15th, 2025.  

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact Christian Nichols at 

(425) 827.2014.  
Sincerely, 

PACE Engineers, Inc.  

 

 

  
Christian Nichols, P.E. 

Senior Project Engineer 

ChristianN@paceengrs.com 

 

Attachments: Certified Bid Tabulation 




